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Ford Technical Service Bulletin #18-2268 addresses the problem of sustained steering wheel oscillation or ‘Death 

Wobble’ in 2017 to 2019 Ford F-Super Duty trucks. It describes the process and procedure for diagnosing this 

problem and shows what a Ford dealer may cover under warranty. It is specific to these Ford vehicles and does 

not cover basic inspection for older or modified vehicles. For more diagnostic information refer to the SPC FAQ 

on ‘Death Wobble’ on our FAQ/Subject webpage. Among other things, this TSB recommends that tire pressure 

be checked and the steering damper be removed for inspection and replaced if needed. If the steering damper 

passes then Ford recommends decreasing caster to the lower end of specifications without exceeding the limit. 

It recommends replacement of the upper ball joint sleeve adjuster assembly (SPC 23220 Series Truck Sleeves) up 

to 1 degree. The complete bulletin is attached below. 
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